
Friday 7th July 2023

Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown,

A bright sunny and warm end to the week. I had the privilege of working between two groups today - Year 8O and the
Year 10 college students.

Year 8O were undertaking some landscaping in the wallaby enclosure until it became a little too warm, and were then
offered a cooler activity of a scavenger hunt using their Chromebooks. Mr Moody and the support staff were
impressed with the efforts invested.

Year 10, with support from Miss Wood, Miss Newcombe, Mr Thompson and Mrs Maher helped to relocate our library
from F4 (a room in Forest View that we need as a classroom) to a common room which is currently vacant in the old
building. On a hot day I understand that the efforts were very much appreciated. This move also facilitates a move to
an electronic library system, which will enhance our ability to track improvements in reading of all students.

To both groups, thank you. I am sure all students and staff will appreciate the ice lollies just before taxi time, but these
two will especially enjoy them.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Survey regarding changes to lunch and taxi times

The results of the survey into changing the lunch sittings slightly to help reduce traffic congestion at the end of the day
are as follows:

Agree Disagree

Students 27 17

Parents 49 3

Staff 18 1

Taxis 16 0

Because the considerable percentage of students who disagreed was 38.6%, I would like the opportunity to discuss this
with them in person early next week. The overwhelming support from staff, parents and taxi firms is also noted. It is
very important to note that there is no reduction in learning time.



Sports Day - Thursday 20th July

The weather forecast currently looks dry (though obviously subject to change). Parents are invited for the afternoon
session on de Stafford fields behind Sunnydown.

Parents are welcome to arrive from 1.00pm with afternoon events starting at 1.30pm. Sport events will conclude by
3.00pm. A short presentation of House Points awards will follow. Students will leave school at 3.30pm by their taxis
or parents, via the normal signing out process. For clarity, students must sign out with Mr Jensen at the Cloisters
before leaving.

Parking is very limited and may need to be on Whyteleafe Road or along a side street. Please be mindful of our
neighbours and other families. The event takes place on de Stafford fields, accessed however through the Sunnydown
staff car park (close to Whyteleafe Road) near the flint cycle mechanic workshop. Families that may require
accessible parking should email: office@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk

Year 11 students will be welcome to attend Thursday 20th July for the entire day but families are responsible for
arranging travel to and from school with their taxi companies or by own means.

Last Day - Friday 21stJuly

Students are expected to attend school on Friday 21st July. Form tutors are preparing various end of year activities.
The whole school will have lunch at 12.30pm with an opportunity for some special awards to be handed out. Students
will start to be called for taxis at 1.00pm. We expect that the last taxis will leave by 1.30pm at the latest.

Blood Ties Performance

On Wednesday 12th July, The Prospero Theatre Company will be performing their production of Blood Ties - a take on
Willy Russell's play, Blood Brothers. They will perform in the hall at school for Years 9 and 10 as it compliments
GCSE English. A separate ParentMail has been sent to families of Year 9 and Year 10.

Report read through - Students

Sunnydown School shares progress reports with families and students twice a year - December and July. On both
occasions, students are supported in reading through and reflecting on their reports by their Form Tutor team. Student
comments are recorded and included when they are sent home via email.

The report read through will be on Wednesday 12th July. Years 9 and 10 will be during the morning. Years 7 and 8
will be during the afternoon.

Your support in encouraging your son to reflect on his progress is appreciated.

Shooting Star Hospice

A ParentMail on behalf of the Shooting Star Hospice has been sent to all families. I think very carefully about
supporting charities as there are so many worthy causes. This particular cause, providing respite and end of life care
for children affected by cancer, is one that stood out. Please share the request for support with any businesses you
might know.



Friends of Sunnydown

End of year staff 'thank you' fund - If you would like to donate to a staff fund to be shared amongst our
fantastic Sunnydown staff, please do so using the link below. Vouchers will be gifted to show our
appreciation. To purchase tickets and/or donate to the above, please follow this link
www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents

Don't forget, if you'd like to join Friends of Sunnydown, just one hour of your time per week or less is
required (maximum two hours per week for large events). Reach out to find out more
friends@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk

Sports Day reminder - 20th July (from 1.00pm) - This will be held on the last day of term and is always an
exciting event (which includes a bouncy obstacle course for the boys!). Everyone is welcome.

Online Safety

Please see the flyer attached to this newsletter - ‘What parents need to know about Rumble’.
Mr Cassim

Pet of the Week

Thank you to Leo Sumsion for sending in a picture of his cute dog Wilbur for this week’s Pet of the Week.

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents
mailto:friends@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk


Song of the Week

This week's Song of the Week was nominated by Kamauri 7C, The Script, Hall of Fame (2012)

Mathematician
of the Week

The recipient of
Mathematician of the
Week, awarded by
Mrs Cybuch is

Bailey Goodliffe
(8N)

Scientist
of the Week

The recipient of
Scientist of the

Week, awarded by
Ms Hristova for

active learning and
cooperation is

Freddie Collins
(7W)

The recipient of
Scientist of the

Week, awarded by
Mr Cybuch for
resilience &

co-operation is

Charlie McSorley
(9D)

Musician of
the Week

The recipient
of Musician
of the Week,
awarded by
Mrs Cybuch

is

Harry
Franklin
(8N)

Chef of the
Week

The recipient
of Chef of the

Week,
awarded by
Mrs Hull for
consistent
effort is

Alfie Wilson
(9T)

Artist of the
Week

The recipient
of Artist of
the Week,
awarded by
Mrs Ogle for
his effort and
concentration

in art is

Kamauri
Craig
(7C)

Writer of the
Week

The recipient
of Writer of
the Week,
awarded by

Miss
Newcombe
for his

creative &
diverse

character is

KS3

Freddie
Collins
(7W)

& for his
dedication to

Paper 1
practise is

KS4

Ollie
McEvaddy
(10C)

Thought for the Week
(W/C: 3rd July 2023)

How can we make a difference?

Thought for the Week
(W/C: 10th July 2023)

Charity & fundraising -
why is it important to help those less fortunate?

House Points

James Dean 950 House Points

Ty Small 800 House Points

Alexander Neale 750 House Points



Teddy Foster 500 House Points

Jacob Kelly 450 House Points

Freddie Ponsford 350 House Points

Zac Hoad 300 House Points

Thomas Emms 200 House Points

Forthcoming Events 2023

Date Description
Friday 7th July Drama club performance at The Arc
Tuesday 11th July Portley House Reward event
Wednesday 12th July Prospero Theatre performing Blood Ties
Friday 14th July Year 7 Kayaking - Blacklands Farm
Tuesday 18th July Year 7 SMSC Reward Trip
Wednesday 19th July Year 10 FootGolf
Thursday 20th July SPORTS DAY
Friday 21st July Last day of term - Finish time 1.30pm




